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Sowing the seeds ð cocktail   function organised by the Joanna Briggs Foundation  at 

the Bendigo Bank  building  late last year. From  left:  Matthew Rowe (then the CEO of 

Hood Sweeney), Senator David F awcett, Sandy  Davis (JBF Manager ) and Philip Pledge 

(JBF Chairman)  
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Seasonõs greetings to all centres, students, alumni, collaborator s and friends  

ð from all of us at the Joanna Briggs Institute.  See you in 2016!  

 

Our offices will be closed from 2 5 December 2015  and will reopen on 11 January 201 6. 
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Joanna Briggs Foundation 
notches a fruitful 2015 
by Sandy Davis, JBF Manager  

The Joanna Briggs Foundation (JBF) is thrilled with 

the support from Australian companies and 

foundations for the JBI Evidence Based Clinical 

Fellowship Program. Through their support, the 

Foundation can extend the reach of the 

program to both developing countries and 

Indigenous communities in Australia.  

Through the efforts of the Foundation, the 

exceptional work of the Joanna Briggs Institute 

has been widely promoted in the South 

Australian business commu nity and Government.   

Late last year Senator David Fawcett attended a 

JBF cocktail function held in the stunning new 

Bendigo Bank building and was very impressed 

with the work of the JBI, so much so that he 

delivered a speech later in the Senate outlining  

the work of the Institute and Foundation.  

Over the past 12 months, JBF has raised in excess 

of $200,000 for the JBI Evidence Based Clinical 

Fellowship Program, including several three -year 

commitments. From February 2016, the 

Foundation will fund two clin ical fellows from 

Indigenous communities in South Australia to 

participate in the program.  

The second clinical fellowship program  to be 

funded by JBF will commence in June 2016 and 

will be attended by selected participants from 

developing countries. The Foundation hopes to 

raise funds to support ten clinical fellows to this 

program. Applications are now open  for this 

program  (see page 12) . 

In April 2016 (date to be announced), JBF will be 

hosting a luncheon and will be held at the 

Adelaide Oval. The event is currently being 

planned and more details will be finalised in 

January. Our h ope is to have approximately 400 

guests , so please secure your seat when the date 

is announced. All funds raised will support the 

Evidence Based Clinical Fellowship Program. 

Please contact the Foundationõs Manager, 

Sandy Davis, with your expression of inte rest. 

The Foundation would like to thank the donors for 

their support throughout the year and look 

forward to working with each of you in 2016 and 

beyond.  

The Foundation Chairman, Philip Pledge, and 

Fundraising Manager, Sandy Davis, would like to 

thank the  Foundation Advisory Committee for 

their support. Without their time and expertise, 

the great results reached this year would not 

have been possible.   

 

Macquarie supports the 
Foundation in style 
Macquarie Private Wealth hosted a Boardroom 

Dinner for the J oanna Briggs Foundation on 29 

October which was enjoyed by selected 

corporate guests of the Foundation. Macquarie 

provided a superb meal that was accompanied 

with a selection of ôtop shelfõ Wirra Wirra wines, 

once again generously donated by C hief 

Executiv e Officer  and Foundation Advisory 

Committee member Andrew Kay.  

The dinner provided an opportunity to discuss the 

work of the Joanna Briggs Institute and the 

Foundation with guests and Implementation 

Science Research Fellow Alexa McArthur spoke 

about the JBI Evidence Based Clinical Fellowship 

Program. Guests were very supportive and 

impressed with the work of the JBI and pledged 

their support. The night raised funds to support 

more than four clinical fellows from 

disadvantaged communities.  

Both Philip Pledg e, Chairman of the Foundation, 

and Sandy Davis, Foundation Manager, were 

delighted with the very generous support of their 

guests and Macquarie Private Wealth for their 

hospitality.  

 

http://www.joannabriggs.org/developing-country-clinical-fellowships.html
http://www.joannabriggs.org/developing-country-clinical-fellowships.html
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We are turning 20! 
In 2016 JBI will celebrate 20 years of activity and 

wh at an amazing journey it has been. We have 

achieved much since our founding by Emeritus 

Prof Alan Pearson in 1996 and now have an 

impressive array of accomplishments behind us.   

 

There will be much activity throughout the course 

of next year across all o f our five regions, but it 

will all culminate in a celebratory conference 

and spectacular gala dinner during the week 

starting 7 November.   

We hope that many of you will be 

able to join us to celebrate this 

milestone and encourage you  

to save the dates and keep an eye 

out for more information.  

A website and program will be 

released early in the new year so start 

planning and we look forward to 

seeing you in Adelaide!  

 

 

A personal visit from the man 
who started it all 
As part of JBIõs 20th Anniversary ce lebrations, a 

bobblehead figurine of Emeritus Professor Alan 

Pearson will ôtravel around the globeõ to ten of 

our collaborating centres (two from each region) 

and our commercial partners, Wolters Kluwer, in 

the lead up to the 20 th Anniversary conference in  

in Adelaide in November 2016.  

The idea was suggested during the recent 

Committee of Directors meeting and we loved it!    

The aims are to celebrate the journey of the JBI 

global network of Collaborating and Affiliate 

Centres over the last 20 years and to invite each 

region to reflect on this journey and look to a 

new future as you join with us in November.  

Live Twitter feeds will be updated along with ôon-

locationõ photos of Alan at various centres 

around the globe. He arrived at JBI this week and 

has alr eady begun his adventures around 

Adelaide and will depart ôoverseasõ just prior to 

Christmas. Keep a look out on Twitter for updates 

over the coming months.  #whereisJBIalan  
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Clinical fellows make their mark  
The months of October to  December saw three  

coh orts of clinical fellows return to the JBI 

headquarters in Adelaide to continue  and 

conclude  their Evidence Based Clinical 

Fellowship Program.  

Participants from t he May intake of clinical 

fellows  returned to Adelaide on 12ð16 Oct for 

their second week of  the program. Four of the 

participants were from Fudan University, China, 

and one from the Royal Adelaide Hospital. Their 

topics cover areas such as high acuity 

cardiothoracic care, post -stroke dysphasia , 

constipation in cancer patients, chemotherapy 

induc ed nausea, and fluid -intake restrictions in 

hemodialysis patients.  

Facilitators we re Implementation Science 

Research Fellows Alexa  McArthur , Dr Micah 

Peters, Lucy lynn Lizarondo , Dr Catalin Tufanaru 

and Dr Jared Campbell . 

In the last week of November, JBI hosted another 

group of clinical fellows who finalised their 

implementation projects. Three were from our 

Fudan Centre in China (topics included perineal 

pain in postpartum women, pelvic floor muscle 

training and urinary catheter management), and 

one (Rene e Blackman) was a CREATE ( Centre of 

Research Excellence in Aboriginal Chronic 

Disease Knowledge Translation and Exchange ) 

Fellow who works in Indigenous health in 

Brisbane. Reneeõs project focused on 

diabetes management and elevated 

HbA1c readings.  

To the  right is a link to a YouTube clip on a 

diabetes eye awareness health promotion  

project  with which Renee is involved. This is 

an example of the great work being done 

by our clinic al fellows.  

Facilitators were  Implementation Science 

Research Fellows Alexa McArthur, Lucylynn 

Lizarondo and Dr Micah Peters . 

The final group of clinical fellows (July 2015 

cohort) concluded their program on 7 ð11 

December with a presentation of their proj ect on 

the Friday. This group comprised 11 participants 

who were from Shanghai (Fudan University and 

the Childrenõs Hospital of Fudan University), ACT 

(ACT Health), Tasmania (Calvary Hospital), 

Queesland (Toowoom ba Hospital), Royal Darwin 

Hospital and SA H ealth.  

Facilitators were Alexa, Dr Campbell, Dr Tufanary 

and Sandeep Moola, also an Implementation 

Science Research Fellow.  

Their topics ranged from d ischarge plans for 

preterm infants in neonatal unit , assessment and 

treatment of fever in p aedia tric patie nts in triage 

nursing and p eritoneal dialysis patients . Their 

presentations drew an extraordinarily hectic year 

of JBI short course training to a close.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gd6CyPjICz8&feature=youtu.be
https://youtu.be/gd6CyPjICz8
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Associate Professor [ƻŎƪǿƻƻŘΩǎ 
highly productive European trip 
Director Implementation Science Associat e 

Professor Craig Lockwood went on a business trip 

to Europe in mid -October. Below is a first-hand 

account of how it went:  

The Cochrane Review Methods Training  

I travell ed to Pardabice  in the Czech Republic to 

hold a two -day program on Cochrane 

systemati c review methods and use of Review 

Manager to set up protocols, conduct a review 

and complete meta -analysis. 

The participants were a 

varied group, including 

academic staff and PhD 

students. Dr Jan Pospichal 

and Dr Petra Mandysova ð 

who also know and 

collab orate with the JBC 

centre staff in Olomouc ð set 

up the opportunity to present 

on Cochrane methods with 

a nursing perspective. There 

was also opportunity to give 

a brief presentation on JBI 

including our tools and 

resources for best practice.  

Cochrane Coll oquium  

From Pardabice, I went to Vienna for the 

Cochrane Colloquium. The Colloquium was 

again a very strong event scientifically, with 

presentations on the role of big data in health 

care, and many overviews of Cochrane 

programs and activities. Again the N ursing Care 

Field was highlighted by the Cochrane executive 

group for its expertise in knowledge translation.  

With over 1300 attendees, the Colloquium was a 

very busy event and many good sessions. These 

included updates from the Translation working 

group, Cochrane Innovations (the commercial 

arm of Cochrane responsible for the growth in 

revenue through new systems and resources) 

and groups involved in projects to facilitate faster 

progress through systematic reviews.  

It was also good to meet up with a numb er of JBI 

Centre Directors at the Colloquium with 

Professors Hanan Khali, Trish McInerney as well as 

Margaret Harrison in attendance. The Fields 

executive group meeting was very positive and 

went well, with a high level of interest in 

advancin g knowledge t ranslation  within the 

Fields, and I made sure to catch up with the staff 

from the EPPI Centre who are busy with the peer 

review of our (almost) complete qualitative 

systematic review on microfinance in South East 

Asia. 

Guideline International Network Confe rence  

From Vienna Prof Margaret Harrison and Joan 

van Den Hoek joined me in Amsterdam for the 

Guidelines International Network (G -I-N) 

conference. The theme was ôEngaging all 

stakeholders: guidelines from a societal 

perspectiveõ and it lived up to this reputation!  

The first speaker on day one used balls of wool 

to show how connected attendees were; this 

resulted in lots of wool being thrown around, 

eventually creating an impressive and strong 

network (and neatly illustrating the complex 

interactions involv ed).  
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Associate Professor Zoe Jordan 
presents in Sydney 
Executive Director Associate Professor Zoe 

Jordan was in Sydney on 27 ð28 October to 

present at 4th Annual NHMRC (National Health 

and Medical Research Council) Symposium on 

Research Translation, organis ed jointly with 

CIPHER (Centre for Informing Policy in Health with 

Evidence from Research). The theme of the 

conference was ôPolicy and Research: Working 

together to improve the health of Australiansõ. 

The event was opened by new NHMRC Chief 

Executive Offi cer Prof Anne Kelso AO.  

ôIt was interesting to hear a broad array of 

speakers talk on the interaction between policy 

and research,õ Associate Professor Jordan said.   

 

{ƻǳǘƘ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ Australian of 
the Year 2016 
Burns surgeon Dr John Greenwood has been 

named South Australiaõs 2016 Australian of the 

Year. Dr Greenwood and the Royal Adelaide 

Hospital Burns Unit have been major supporters of 

the JBI Burns node in the past.  

New Chair of Cancer Care Expert 
Reference Group 
Dr Marion Eckert, who is the Chair o f the SA 

Health Cancer Services Strategy Committee and 

the General Manager of Support, Research, and 

Policy at Cancer Council SA, is now the Chair of 

the ERG for JBIõs Cancer Care Node. Dr Eckert 

was previously the Director of Nursing and 

Midwifery Educati on and Research at the Centre 

for Nursing, Midwifery Education and Research, 

Flinders Medical Centre. Dr Eckert is also familiar 

with JBI, having worked here as Project Officer ð 

Evaluations. Dr Eckertõs wealth of knowledge and 

experience of local and inte rnational issues in the 

cancer care field will be a great asset to the 

Node and JBI.  

 

Burns association meeting 
Dr Jared Campbell, Implementation Science 

Research Fellow, attended the ANZBA (Australian 

and New Zealand Burns Association) 39 th Annual 

Scienti fic Meeting  in Melbourne on 20 ð23 

October where he gave a talk, titled, ôBurns care: 

a critical appraisal of systematic review quality 

over timeó, under the ôPsychosocialõ themed 

session. 

Panel of Health Technology 
Assessments 
Associate Professor  Ed Aromat aris, Director 

Synthesis Science, was in Canberra on 29 

October to attend an information session at the 

Department of Health, organised for their Panel 

of Health Technology Assessments.  

He was representing JBI on the panel. Two other 

staff from the School  of Public Health also 

attended the session.  

 

Online learning via CE 
Connection 
Dr Zachary Munn, Director Transfer Science, 

provided an online demonstration of JBI online 

courses which will be available via the WK 

platform ôCE Connectionõ very shortly. The 

demonstration was held  at a JBI Teaching and 

Education Committee in early November.  

These courses will be live for purchase in the 

upcoming weeks and will be an important 

promotional activity for JBI.  
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Two students complete Master 
of Public Health (Translational 
Health Science stream) courses 
The JBI online program, the Master of Public 

Health (Translational Health Science stream)  

recently had two students complete and pass 

their second semester core courses. The courses 

are Synthesising Qualitative Evidence and 

Synthesising Economic Evidence.  

The Master of Public Health is an innovative 

research -led degree which enables students to 

think creatively about the social,  cultural, 

economic and environmental determinants of 

health and illness in populations. This interesting 

and in -depth degree explores the organisation 

and delivery of public and clinical health 

services, including policies and practices that 

both support and improve people's health.  

 

Relationships SA/The Advertiser 
Family Forum Panel 
Implementation Science Research Fellow Dr 

Micah Peters was recently nominated to 

represent JBI on Relationships SA/ The Advertiserõs 

ôFamily Forumõ panel in place of Associate 

Professor Zoe Jordan.  

Family Forum is an initiative of The Advertiser , 

which aims to answer questions submitted by the 

community about families, relationships, health, 

and finances. Family Forum panel members also 

write short articles on ôhot topicsõ 

for publication in The Saturday 

Advertiser  and Weekend Extra .  

Dr Peters has been asked to submit 

a column based around JBIõs 

recent work around how parents 

and families who have 

experienced stillbirth can be 

meaningfully and appropriately 

supported.  

Advanced Bibliographic 
Database Searching Workshop 
Implementation Science Research Fellow Dr 

Micah Peters recently attended a workshop on 

advanced search techniques for systematic 

reviews, Health Technology Assessment (HTAs), 

and guidelines, presented by Julie Gla nville, 

Associate Director of York Health Economics 

Consortium at the University of York, UK , and co -

convenor of the Cochrane Information Retrieval 

Methods Group.  

The Advanced Search Techniques for Systematic 

Reviews, Health Technology Assessment and 

Guid elines: An Advanced Bibliographic 

Database Searching Workshop covered search 

filter design and appraisal, and the efficient 

identification of research evidence for systematic 

reviews, economic evaluations and models, and 

health technology assessments. The well -

attended session provided opportunities to learn 

new techniques, to discuss best approaches, to 

share insights and to assess variations in current 

best practice. Wolters Kluwer Health, JBIõs 

corporate partner, sponsored the event which 

was attended by  medical librarians from health 

services around Adelaide, many of whom gave 

excellent feedback regarding JBI COnNECT+.  

http://joannabriggs.org/assets/docs/education/JBI-Masters-Pub-Health_V5.pdf
http://joannabriggs.org/assets/docs/education/JBI-Masters-Pub-Health_V5.pdf
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Reducing the Gap between 
Research, Policy and Practice 
breakfast and workshop 
Implementation Science Research Fellow Dr 

Micah Peters rece ntly attended a breakfast 

workshop organised as a unique collaboration 

between the Health Services Research 

Association of Australia and New Zealand 

(HSRAANZ), Primary Health Care Research and 

Information Service (PHCRIS), South Australian 

Health and Medic al Research Institute (SAHMRI), 

and Cancer Voices SA.  

The workshop focussed on how to best support 

productive engagement and collaborations 

between researchers and research users. The 

session was led by consumer representatives and 

researchers with divers e perspectives around 

improving communication and effective work 

between research, policy and practice domains.  

Dr Peters spoke about the usefulness of the JBI 

Clinical Fellowship Program for transferring 

research evidence into clinical practice and 

policy , and engaged with representatives from 

Cancer Voices and the Health Consumers 

Alliance regarding the JBI COnNECT+ Cancer 

Care node.  

Altmetric score of BMJ article 
continues to rise 
The BMJ article co -authored by Implementation 

Science Research Fellow Dr Catalin  Tufanaru  

(Restoring Study 329: efficacy and harms of 

paroxetine and imipramine in treatment of major 

depression in adolescence ) has reached an 

Altmetric score greater than 1000!  

The Altmetric  score of 1228 was calculated when 

the research output was last mentioned on 3 

December  2015.  

The article is currently ranked:  

Á #14 out of 24,869 outputs from the British 

Medical Journal  (Clinical Research Edition)  

Á #279 out of 4,590,914 outputs from all 

research o utputs.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bmj.com/content/351/bmj.h4320
http://www.bmj.com/content/351/bmj.h4320
http://www.bmj.com/content/351/bmj.h4320

























